
East Horizon Condominium Association, Inc.

Irma-State-of-Emergency

Special Ad-Hoc Board of Directors Meeting - Minutes

Tuesday Afternoon, September 12, 2017
CALL TO ORDER:  Stuart Ferderer, President, had managed to find enough gas to return to East Horizon in the aftermath of Hurricane Irma, for which the FL governor had declared a state of emergency. His return prompted an ad-hoc meeting of available Board of Directors (BoD) members in part of the Recreation Room not occupied by pool-patio furniture
BOARD QUORUM ESTABLISHED: Present: Stuart Ferderer (President), Liz Carroll (VP), Cathy Laurenzi (Treasurer), Jim George (Secretary) and Peter Burgess. Both Stephanie Rindelaub and Jim Collins were out-of-state. Unit 141 observed most of the meeting.
PROOF OF MEETING NOTICE:  Waived for the state of emergency (Hurricane Irma). 
HURRICANE DISCUSSION:  Board Members on site during Irma briefed Stuart on the storm and its aftermath. Of special concern were air conditioners (ACs) on the building roofs. All ACs remained attached to their electrical and refrigerant lines, but about 10 had landed nearby on the roof and several (at least three) had been noticeably twisted on their position on the rack. Although power was currently down, the Board of Directors (BoD) thought restoration of ACs to all units as soon as possible was important in mitigating consequential damages from the storm. Such consequential damage might include holes in the roof obscured by the fallen ACs and mold/mildew in units lacking a functioning AC.  Dave Mastro was engaged to replace and restrap the displaced AC units ASAP (even before power was restored) at a per-unit charge of $50. There was also a per-building fee for no elevator service ($150). Dave Mastro also offered to repair on-roof refrigerant lines since at least one unit he had examined at the owner’s prompting (Unit 111) had had its copper refrigerant lines visibly kinked. This charge would be about $80 and include an operational test of the unit and would be performed after restoration of power. 

Discussion ensued as to who should pay for what and with what degree of affected owner participation. Eventually it was agreed that the Association would cover the no-elevator up-charge from Dave Mastro but otherwise bills would be itemized by unit. Because of the risk of roof damage obscured by the displaced units, the units would be replaced and re-attached to the racks ASAP without owner permission. Liz C volunteered to call each affected owner and allow them to opt-in to Dave Mastro’s offer of on-roof repair and operational test.
Cathy L. agreed to keep updating the www site to keep unit owners informed.

Stuart F. encouraged the on-site BoD members to take whatever actions they deemed appropriate; in particular, without waiting for his approval.
ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned by consensus.

